
(Request sent to 45 vendors)

RFB #22-0071   S/C #8000208077

Engineer's Estimate: $762,396.80
Klaver Construction Company, Inc. Mies Construction, Inc.

644-18-3930; Bridge on 103rd Street South between 
119th and 135th Streets West (B500) $579,636.20 $496,051.10

Bid Bond Yes Yes
Acknowledged Addendum Yes Yes

644-18-3930; Bridge on 103rd Street South between 
119th and 135th Streets West (B500)
Bid Bond
Acknowledged Addendum

L&M Contractors, Inc. Nowak Construction Co., Inc.

ITEMS REQUIRING BOCC APPROVAL
October 13, 2022

(1 Item)

Yes

No Bid Unruh Excavating

1.   BRIDGE IMPROVEMENTS (B500) -- PUBLIC WORKS
FUNDING -- B500 BRIDGE ON 103RD S BTW 119TH & 135TH

Reece Construction Co., Inc.

$538,714.49

Yes

On the recommendation of Lee Barrier, on behalf of Public Works, Anna Meyerhoff-Cole moved to accept the low bid 
from Mies Construction, Inc. in the amount of $496,051.10. Jennifer Blasi seconded the motion. The motion passed 
unanimously.

Sedgwick County Project (B500) will result in a new bridge structure on 103rd Street South between 119th and 135th

Streets West. Work will consist of construction of a concrete box bridge, asphalt surfacing, and associated improvements. 

Questions and Answers

Russell Leeds: How soon is this going to start?

Lynn Packer: This work will not begin until the end of May. This bridge is located right in front of Clearwater High 
School and in order to avoid creating a traffic issue, the construction needs to be done during the summer months.

Russell Leeds: Anything special about this bridge otherwise?

Lynn Packer: Nothing for us. It's a standard project. Our biggest concern with this overall is it's a very small project at 
just half a million dollars and obviously summer is prime construction season so obtaining and keeping a contractor on 
this project during prime construction for just a small project was a big concern. We are very pleased with the bid results 
and is much better than we anticipated.
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